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In this issue: • Tytherton Hall update    • Local WI news
• Art In The Garden   • Japanese Experience   • Childhood
• A Woman in the Stock Exchange   • Bremhill Show
• Dates for you diary   • Reverend Anne writes

August 2014 The
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D���� ��� ���� D����
● 3�� August  Charity Breakfast - Bremhill

● 7�� August Ladies Lunch with Jenny Hastings

● 4�� September Ladies Lunch with Sophie Lanfear (film producer)

● 6�� September Bremhill Village Show

● 12�� September Coffee in Bremhill village hall

● 20�� September  Foxham Horse & Dog Show

● 1�� November Pumpkin Ball - Foxham

● 13�� November Foxham bridge afternoon

● 28�� November A Victorian Christmas

C������ D������ �� N��������� O�������
Chairman David Stevens 815337 editor@bremhill.com
Co-Editor Ewen Bird 821879 editor@bremhill.com
Treasurer Alison Vines 740663 ajvines1966@gmail.com
Advertising Sarah Jones 760183 xsarahjones@gmail.com
Foxham rep Jerome Semichon 740469 jerome@semichon.com

All contributions and suggestions to the Editors by the 10�� of each month
please (deadline is the 13��).

A���������� P�����
Payable by monthly direct debit or as a single payment for the year
(12 x monthly payment).  Prices are per month.

Colour whole page £50 85mm x 170mm
Black & white internal page £25 85mm x 170mm
Black & white internal ½ page £12 85mm x 120mm
Black & white internal ¼ page £6 85mm x 57mm

Cover Image:
"Dancing Cranes" by Simon Gudgeon at Art in the Garden, Hazeland Mill
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E��������

How lucky we are!  Not only to live in our rural idyll but with the weather this
summer. So far virtually all the events have been blessed with sunshine and
we have had enough rain to keep the gardeners content. With Philippa's
plants all getting thirsty, syphoning the bath water has only been performed a
few times!

We have all been filling in our Local Development Plan Questionnaire
recently. It will be fascinating to see the results. I am sure there will be many
different points of view but some where we all agree. We will do our best to
reflect the outcome in the Newsletter. Let us hope that we can retain the
beautiful character of our Parish but, as Jan and Terry's article made plain, it
is the people that make it extra special.

We have entered our second year of publication and most of our advertisers
have been generous enough to remain with us. Please think of them when
you are buying local goods and services. Let them know that you have got
their details from the Newsletter so they know it is worth advertising.
Without them, we would struggle to exist.  Our financial cupboard was bare
in June so you can see there is little room for complacency. Special thanks
goes to Sarah Jones and Ali Vines for all their hard work.

We have some interesting articles once again this month. Hilary Pearson's
view of being the only woman in the male dominated Stock Exchange and
Elizabeth and Michael Parlett's Japanese Experiences in the 1960s where no
one spoke English and the culture was very different to our own.

These articles, and the ones we have featured over the last year, just show
you the varied and fascinating people we have in the Parish. Does that
encourage you to write something too?

David Stevens
Co Editor
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S������ N������

B������� V������ H��� - R���� A���
A Victorian Christmas - Friday 28�� November 2014

I know Christmas seems a long was away but please put the date in your
diary. The event will be a fun and festive celebration of the Yuletide our
ancestors would have known.

It will be an evening of music, song and drama. There will be more details
nearer the time.

Marilyn and Rosie

C������ B�������� S����� 3 A�����
Richard and Caroline Dutton will be hosting a charity breakfast in aid of
Meningitis Research Foundation, at The Long Barn, Bremhill on Sunday 3
August, between 9.30am and 11.00am.

We will provide bacon and sausage baps, tea, coffee and/or orange juice and
would ask that in return, you make a donation to the charity.

For catering purposes, please could you let us know if you are able to join us
by Thursday 31 July preferably by email  richardwdutton@gmail.com or tel
07734887065

We look forward to seeing you.
Richard and Caroline

C��������������
Congratulations to Glen Woodman of Foxham who, singlehanded, knitted
chicks, adding a choc egg, and raised £400 for Motor Neurone Disease. Well
done!
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F����� C����� & C��� �� B������� V������ H���

Coffee & Cake is set to return on Friday 12�� September, as before it will run
each week from 10.00am until 11.30. Coffee/Tea /Cake each £1.00. Good
company & lively chat - totally free.

N.B. Friday 26�� will be a Macmillan's coffee morning instead, there will be a
raffle.

F����� A����� B����� A�������� ���� T��
Foxham autumn Bridge Afternoon with Tea on Thursday, November 13�� from
1.30pm to 5pm at the Foxham Reading Room. Tickets £8 per person. Apply
early to avoid disappointment to Val Minty, 01249 740219 or Jenny Wilton on
01249 740279.

Bradworthy, North Devon

Holiday

Lodge
sleeps 4

Secluded woodland location
Coast 8 miles

(Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty
great for Surfing)

Excellent local facilities

Further info: Neil Viner
neil@bremhill.com
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U����� H��� N�����!
Foxham Horse & Dog Show
Saturday 20�� September.

We are looking for someone who can run/organise the Dog Show part of this
popular local charity fund raiser.

Please contact Jane Milligan on 01249 740586.

P������ B���
Saturday 1st November 2014

A Pumpkin Ball is to be held at The Reading Room, Foxham. Three course
meal/Bar/Live music. More details available soon, so watch this space.

R��� ��� S�����.
Sponsorship forms for this event are now available. Please contact Elizabeth
Hannah at Field House, Foxham. Tel: 740619, if you feel you are able to
undertake the task.

Remember our church is there for all and undertaking the Ride and Stride and
getting sponsorship monies helps to keep it there. Do think about having an
attempt. It does not have to be very far and walking, bicycling and horse
riding are all acceptable methods for partaking.

Elizabeth Hannah



7

B������� V������ H���
H��� P������ A�� G����� S���

Saturday 6�� September 2014
I hope your onions are growing well! And now is the time to use your soft
fruit to make jams and jellies. Do not forget to remind your children to take a
holiday photograph – and also take your own photo of farming life around
Bremhill.

Join in the fun of the village show by entering a few classes. And also come
along in the afternoon for a cup of tea and admire the prize winning entries.
Later on in the afternoon there is the prize giving (4.00pm approx.) and
auction (5.00pm approx.). Come and put in a winning bid.

The recipe for the “War time cake” has been decided. It has parsnips and
carrots in it and everyone will use the same basic recipe. Make it and enter it
and you could win Nancy's plate this year.  All the information can be found
on the Bremhill Village website (www.bremhill.com) in the Village Hall section
or just use the QR code below.

Paper copies of the information are in the porch of the village hall in a folder
under the defibrillator or you can ask Rosie, Jennifer, Marilyn or any member
of the committee for them.

● Schedule - classes for entry
● Entry form instructions -On the day -   Show afternoon
● War time cake recipe - parsnip and carrot cake
● Entry form

Marilyn
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T�������� V������ H��� U�����
By now it’s hopefully well known that the lease for the Tytherton Village Hall
is going to expire and that we need to build a new one elsewhere.  The first
challenge was to find a site, and at the end of last year we were delighted to
get confirmation that the Baker Trust is provisionally willing to make some
land available for us, shown as ‘SITE’ on the map.

It’s a central site with many neighbours and we have investigated whether it’s
possible to have the choice of an alternative.  However, none is available to
us.  Instead, we wish to ensure that any hall built on the offered site is a
benefit to the nearby residents and that its impact is minimised.  In particular,
it means we intend to add formal conditions about the use of the new hall:  it
would not be let out for outside weddings and parties, but reserved for
community use by residents of our villages and of the wider parish.
Of course, avoiding commercial hire means we need to raise more money
ourselves, and fund-raising is the next big challenge.  The total cost may
exceed £300,000.

In order of decreasing significance, we expect to get funds from donations,
grants, and events.  Donations could be one-off sums, or a regular payment of
a much smaller amount every month over a period of time.  Grants are not as
generous as they were a few years ago, but some money is still available from
companies (such as Hills), trusts, and government schemes.  Fund-raising
events will be targeted at attracting people – and money – from outside the
area, not those locally who are already donating.  Of course, we will also still
run the usual social events within the Tythertons, but they will be priced just
to cover their costs.

The main fund-raising will start when we have a concept design to show what
we intend to build.  Those who came to our AGM in May, or to the Spring
Ball, were able to comment on the initial ideas from three possible
architects.  We have just interviewed them and by the time this newsletter is
published one should have been appointed.  As well as providing an outline
concept, one of the architect’s first tasks will be to create a preliminary site
plan for consultation; we would like everyone – especially the immediate
neighbours – to be able to help shape the design of our new hall and its
setting.
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Further information will be available on our website (tythertonhall.co.uk), in
future newsletters, and from the ‘Tytherton Village Hall’ page on Facebook.
Or come and talk to a committee member – the village hall bar is open every
Friday 8–10pm.

F����� N����� B����

Foxham sub-post office
Foxham sub-post office is open each Thursday from 9am-12 noon. If
you wish to contact the postmaster on 07973 251633.

Foxham Reading Room bookings
Cathy Hourihane is the caretaker of the Reading Room. She will take
bookings on 01249 740413.

Foxham Free Library
We have a wide variety of books. Something for everyone! So come to
the Foxham Reading Room and borrow a book (all we ask from you is
to return or replace it). Book donations can be left in the Free Library,
which will now be open all day Thursday 9am to 5pm. Any questions,
contact Cathy on 01249 740413.

Tablecloths for hire in Foxham
The Foxham PCC has a set of floral tablecloths (approximately
44”/112cm sq.) for hire at a fee of £2 for the set part set. To book
please contact Daphne Glass on 01249 740288.
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C�������� M������ & F����� W�
Thank you to Miss Squires who was the strict Victorian teacher showing us
Sevington School during our July visit. The school room was built to hold
twenty-five pupils, but by the time she retired in 1913 there were only three
pupils on roll.  When the school closed, everything was left untouched. We
saw how the schoolroom looked in Miss Squire's time along with her desk,
pointer and blackboard.

Some of us visited the Abbey Gardens, with the many scented roses and a
balcony lunch above the wooded gardens. We also visited Lesley's garden at
'The Vicarage' in Hilmarton. She has created many gardens within her garden
with a wonderful array of plant species. So many thanks for giving the
gardening club such a special visit.

Our popular walk this month is 15�� September so contact Val (740219)

For some excitement we also have canoeing in August. If this interests you
then contact Helen (721411) for date and information.

On 18�� September we have Jill Cockerton telling us how to have beauty and
health without the poisons. She researched the daily bombardment of
synthetic (and often untested) chemicals in our daily lives, particularly in
cosmetics.

All our information and club activities can be found on the notice board
outside the Christian Malford village shop. Contact Jenny 01249 740950
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We deliver papers in this area 7 days a week. If you would like more information
or would like to place an order contact us now and we can set up deliveries from
tomorrow. The daily delivery charge in this area is currently 50p per day, and we
can generally deliver before 8 am.

Place your order today
Call Ali Ashley on 01249 448844 or email your order
to us at fossewaynews@hotmail.co.uk
Vincients Road, Chippenham, Wiltshire, SN14 6QA

Re-wiringü

Extra socketsü

Lightingü

Electrical Installationsü

Free quotationsü

Consumer Unit Changesü

PAT Testingü

Fault Findingü

Testing & Inspectionü

For all your electrical needs:

Nick Pocock
Electrical
NICEIC Registered Domestic Installer

T: 01249 461325
M: 07967 022446

Nrpelectrical@hotmail.co.uk
www.nrpelectrical.co.uk
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A L��� W���� �� ��� S���� E�������
In 1969, I joined Sheppards and Chase, stockbrokers of 140 years' standing -
possibly not a logical progression after reading Spanish and French at
university, and a leap of faith also for the partnership as they had never
employed a woman at executive level before.

Stockbroking in those days bore little relation to "fund management" now.
The firm's computer took up a whole room and produced vast quantities of
the basic paperwork - contract notes, transfer forms, statements.  Every
contract note had to be signed by a partner - it was several years before we
had a facsimile signature.  There were no desk top terminals nor electronic
calculators.  I shared a cylindrical mechanical calculator called a Curta which
was only one step removed from a slide rule!

I arrived in the City towards the end of the Australian mining boom and four
years later, in February 1973, the London Stock Exchange admitted women
members for the first time.  I regret to say this happened at the start of the
bear market which lasted until December 1974 and which saw the Stock
Market lose 73% of its value.  No wonder the members had tried to keep
women out!  I well remember the three day week working by candlelight.

The advance of technology in stockbroking as elsewhere had its advantages
and disadvantages.  In the early days, every deal was agreed on the Stock
Exchange floor between a jobber and a broker, between whom "My word is
my bond".  At the time of the next "crash" in 1987, deals were taking place by
telephone based on prices on computer screens which could change every
second and were highlighted in red and blue.  This was not conducive to calm
conditions and was liable to cause panic, particularly among those who had
never seen a bear market before.

I was offered a partnership in 1976 - a lone woman amongst 38 charming
men!  I was the only woman partner in the firm's history as it was taken over
at the time of Big Bang in 1986.

Hilary Pearson
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The Catering Company Ltd.

www.barakacatering.co.uk
Catering for ALL events large & small

Delicious Homemade Canapés
Supper Parties

Gourmet Barbeques
Weddings, Birthdays

& Christenings

Please don’t hesitate to contact Camilla on
07734 251 075 or camilla@barakacatering.co.uk

Contact Colin on:07770 925899
35, Bremhill, SN11 9LD Calne

New and used
Mowers, Strimmers,
Chainsaws  Hedge
Cutters, Ride-Ons

ALSO

Maintenance, repair,
collection and delivery

The Certainty of Childhood

A teacher is watching her children while they are drawing.

She walks around to see each child's work.  As she gets to one little girl
who is working diligently, she asks what the drawing is.  The girl replies
"I'm drawing God".

The teacher pauses and says
"But no one knows what God looks like".

Without missing a beat, or looking up from her drawing, the girl says
"They will in a minute".

And now for something a little different …
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           MUSIC TUITION

DR. CHRISTOPHER KENT PhD.,
M.Mus., FRCO, FSA

MRS SUSAN KENT LRSM

Tuition in flute, pianoforte,
harpsichord, pipe organ

Theory of music
for all levels and age groups.

Tutorials for university degrees and
college diplomas, as well as GCSE &

A level examinations.

01249 740294

http://www.christopherkent.org.uk/

   One Call To Do It All – No Job Too Small

   Bathroom Fitting Kitchen Fitting

 Plastering  General Electrics

 Paintwork  Floor & Wall Tiling

 Plumbing  Brick Work

 Fencing  General Maintenance

Free Quotations

Call Dave Harrop on 07714766175
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For beautiful handmade
curtains, blinds, loose covers

and soft furnishings.

Browse through pattern books from
James Hare, Warwick, Elanbach

and many more.

Free measuring and quotations.

Menna Frost 01249 815334
Caroline Flack 01380 859949

Avon Financial Advisers
Ltd

64A Market Place, Chippenham,
Wiltshire SN15 3HG

� INVESTMENTS�
�PENSIONS�

�LIFE INSURANCE�
�PROTECTION�
�MORTGAGES�

Director: Stephen Cook
Authorised and Regulated by the FCA

T: 01249 445581
F: 01249 448298

E: info@avonfinancial.co.uk

Fine Drink, Fine Food
&

always a warm welcome

Lunches
Evening meals

Classic Sunday Roast

www.therisingsunchristianmalford.com

Summer Beer Garden

Play area for Children
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A�� �� ��� G����� - S����� 13�� J���
Peter and Jennie Shaw had a very busy weekend hosting three charities over
as many days. The Bobby Van Trust on Friday, the Conservatives on Saturday
and St Martins Church on Sunday.

On Sunday we had a threat of rain early on in the afternoon but it turned out
to be a lovely day. Thank you to all the stall holders, the cake makers, the tea
providers, the plant ladies and the artists for making this such a lovely
productive afternoon. Very special thanks goes to Peter and Jenny who
allowed is to invade their beautiful garden to raise £1,350 for the Church and
substantial sums for the other charities.
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Hamish Mackie's beautiful sculptures,
plants, cake stalls, a 'Disney' quiz trail
in the garden, plus paintings, ceramics
and jewelry in the house made for a
memorable day at Hazeland Mill, not
forgetting Tea and Pimms!
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C������ P������
Ancient chant to remind cooks not to burn the pasty!

A pasty sat high in a tree chuckling with fiendish glee
Although he knew upon the ground the hungry clan were gathered round

For he were baked in such a heat he were unfit for they to eat
And so he sat there cracking jokes and shouting “time for dinner folks!”

There are more arguments about how to make a pasty than the number of
people who do.  This is the way my granny taught me.  One particular point,
should they be crimped on the top or on the side?  Traditionally miners’
pasties were done on the side as, having no means to wash their hands, and
given the tin, arsenic and other elements handled, meant that if one held
them by the crimped side, this bit could be discarded, thus avoiding some
nasty side effects.

As we lived in an agricultural region, ours were closed at the top.  Short crust
or rough puff pastry?  Personally I buy puff pastry in blocks from the
supermarket as it saves time.  Do not buy rump steak as skirting is cheaper
and tastes better.

Fine chop one large onion, dice three potatoes and eight ounces (no metric)
of beef skirt. Add a little diced swede if to your taste. Season liberally
especially with the pepper.  Roll out the pastry so that you can cut two dinner
plate sized circles and use the offcuts to make a third.  Place one third of the
vegetable mix in the centre of each and one third of the meat spread over the
top of this.  This allows the meat flavours to run down on the vegetables.
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Brand New Livery Yard
Excellent Facilities And
Professional Tuition

   Riding Lessons

· Children’s beginner lessons
available with ponies provided

· Tuition for all abilities in Dressage,
Cross Country and Show Jumping

   Facilities
· 9 Monarch stables in American Barn

and 4 horse walker

· 16 acres post & rail paddocks with
all year round turn out

· 60 x 20 sand/rubber all weather
outdoor ménage with show jumps

· Run by BHS AI Qualified Instructor

Tel Jess Von Etzdorf 07776348743
Jess@bremhillequestrian.co.uk

Wilkey Garden Machinery
Services Limited

Skilled engineer with over 20 years
experience, specialising in the service and

repair of all leading makes of:

Garden Tractors/mowers
Compact Tractors

Rotary Mowers
Chainsaws

Brishcutters
Light Plant Equipment

Other Services Available include
Garden Clearance, Welding, Shed/Fence erection

Competitively priced,
quotes available over the phone

Collection and delivery service

Call John on 01249 740358 or 07970

Brush half the outer with milk, draw the half circles together and crimp to
seal.  Beat one egg and brush the tops. Place on tray greased with butter and
cook at 180 for 50 minutes.

Allow to cool for 10 minutes and do not serve with chips, peas or anything
else!

Delightful one plate meal, hot, cold or somewhere in between.  The original
convenience food, totally portable!  Will keep for 24 hours in fridge.

Sometimes jam was put at one end separated by a pastry barrier but this has
never really worked for me!

GOOD LUCK!  Any complaints should be sent to the editor - A Cornishman

(Not too sure about that last comment!  Ed.)
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J������� E����������
We had a week's honeymoon and then did the first year of Sheffield
University's Japanese course in one week before joining the second year.   We
were then sent out to Japan in 1967 and Michael was the only foreigner in
the Osaka branch office.   For the two and half years he was there, no one
spoke a word of English to him.

We lived in a Japanese house.   The room dividers were paper screens and
the wooden bath tub was sunk into the floor.   You had to fill it with cold
water, put the lid on and go outside to light the heater.   It took an hour to
heat up so the whole family uses the same bath water which is why you wash
before you get into the bath.   There is a drain in the bathroom floor so you
pour clean water over yourself before you get in.   You take your shoes off
before you enter a Japanese house so there is a rack of slippers in the porch.

The first day Michael went off to the office the doorbell rang.   A man gave
me his business card.    As the Chinese symbols used have no alphabet, it
takes a long time to find them in a dictionary.   On eventually discovering that
he was the honourable cesspit emptier I had no idea where the cesspit was or
whether it was full or empty.

Japanese gardeners pluck the leaves on their trees.   One day when I was
breastfeeding our baby, I found a man on a branch staring right at me.   The
trees used to sway during earthquakes.

When our children were 8 months and two years old, we went skiing and
stayed in a Japanese-style hotel. We all slept on the floor in the same room
and the children clambered over us all night. There was one large communal
bath for women and one for men.   We washed before we entered and I
clasped the children firmly to me as all the Japanese women stared at us.
We had cold rice and seaweed for breakfast.

Michael was transferred to Tokyo and we lived in Yokohama, about 25 miles
away, overlooking the port where all the Japanese cars were being exported
to the UK and oil pipe lines to Siberia.   It was the start of the great economic
boom in Japan.   Sometimes on the News it announced that the air was too
polluted for children to play outside - the price of progress.
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Japan does not have street names (with a few exceptions, mostly in the
middle of big cities) and houses are numbered by the order in which they
were built - so 119 might be next to 44.   Each area has its own policeman
who directs people to the right place.  It is important to befriend him. Luckily
he liked my coffee which made that much easier.  One time when we were
away we were burgled and I had a long lecture from him because I had not
told him were going away, so he could have looked after the house.   I bowed
deeply and apologized.

Living in Japan made us look at our own country from the outside.   The
language is not based on Graeco-Roman logic - this again makes one think
differently.

Elizabeth and Michael Parlett

G���� S�������� G�����
The summer has continued with outdoor activities.  We attended a weekend
camp with Guides from around the county at the County campsite near
Wroughton.  Apart from a thunderstorm on the first night, we had good
weather. One evening when we shared activities with Guides from around
the county on a Glasgow Commonwealth games theme.

This year Brownies celebrate their centenary and we joined 6000 girls from all
sections (including 160 from this area) to celebrate at a big region event at
Wincanton.  Closer to home, one of our older Guides, Emily, organised a great
‘Bring a friend to Guides’ party as part of her Baden Powell Challenge.  We
have had fun building dens in Peter’s Wood, courtesy of Sid Jevons. Summer
camps at Shipston on Stour and Foxlease loom ahead.

Before the end of term we are having a night of celebrations for Daisy, Alice
and Emily for completing their Baden Powell Awards and Louise for
completing her Commonwealth Award.  Congratulations to them all for hard
work and commitment.  Gaining these awards is a significant achievement
and we are all proud of them.

Gill Shaw
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Ladies Lunch, Thursday 7th August
Enjoy a delicious two course lunch in the company of Empowered Learning

coach, Jenny Hastings. Over the last 10 years Jenny has helped many
corporate clients overcome their stress and exhaustion to re-create

meaning, fulfilment and happiness in their lives.

Join us from 12:30pm for Lunch at 1:00pm
Two Courses £22.50

In aid of the Local Bobby Van Trust
To make a reservation call Bowood Hotel 01249 822228

Physical fitness is the first requisite of happiness - Joseph Pilates

Classes at Christian Malford and Foxham
Mixed ability classes - Beginners Welcome

Foxham Reading Rm. - Monday 1:30pm, 6:30pm, 7:45pm
Christian Malford Village Hall - Wed 9:30am
Chippenham - Equilibrum Centre - 11:30am

For details and to reserver you place contact Susie 07932 249671
or see website www.wildgeesepilates.co.uk

Body Control

Pilates

susie@wildgeesepileate.co.uk
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NORTH CORNWALL
HOLIDAY COTTAGE

(Camel Estuary opposite Padstow)

SLEEPS 6 ADULTS
1 Double and 2 Twin rooms

1 Bathroom and 1 Shower room
TV and Wifi

Small private garden

Safe beach 300yds
Excellent Golf Courses nearby

Great walking from door

Enquiries:
Philippa Stevens
01249 815337

Meadow Farm Nurseries
9, Sutton Lane, Langley Burrell,

CHIPPENHAM, SN15 4LW
Tel.01249 720522   M.07794 515938

info@meadowfarmnurseries.co.uk
www.meadowfarmnurseries.co.uk

Open Tuesday to Saturday
9.30 – 4.30

Supplying Trade or Retail.
Everything grown on the Nursery.
Friendly staff. Competitive prices.

Quality Plants.
Credit/Debit cards accepted.

1�� Left upon entering Sutton Benger
from Christian Malford

1 mile down Sutton Lane

Find us on facebook

● Located within the grounds of Christian Malford Primary School

● Open Monday to Thursday 8.30am to 3pm term times

● Little Acorns Toddler group in Christian Malford Village Hall on Fridays
     from 9.30 to 11.30 term times.

To find out more and to arrange a time to come and see for yourself :

Visit our website www.acorns-preschool.org.uk,

Email us on acornspreschool.2009@googlemail.com or

Call us on 07816 280 810.
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YOUR LOCAL COUNTRYSIDE INN & RESTAURANT
REAL ALES • FINE WINES • GREAT FOOD • EN-SUITE ROOMS

THE FOXHAM

GUIDE 2014

We focus on freshness, local produce, seasonality, real ales and fine wines.

Tel: 01249 740 665
info@thefoxhaminn.co.uk
www.thefoxhaminn.co.uk

Twitter: @thefoxhaminn
Facebook: TheFoxhamInn
A warm welcome awaits

T�� F����� I�� N���
Well it's been 8 years since we arrived at The Foxham Inn and what a great
time we have had so far. We have met lots of wonderful people. Thank you
for making our journey so far a wonderful one and long may it continue.

We open the doors on August Bank Holiday Monday for Bill and Elsbeth to do
their annual BBQ for a local charity. It's a great way to catch up with friends
and neighbours while raising some money for great causes, so stick the date
in your diary and we shall see from noon on Monday August 25��.

We are holding a Japanese Dinner on September 25��. A Seven Course
Vegetarian Dinner on October 16�� and our Annual Wild Food and Game
Dinner November 26��, advanced bookings only.

Follow us on twitter @thefoxhaminn or on Facebook to find out what is on
our new Wednesday night special for £12 including a glass of Wine.

Look forward to seeing you all soon.

Neil and Sarah Cooper
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C a r p  u p  t o  3 0 lbs!

ROBIN'S LAKE
Coarse Fishing

other species include Roach, Bream,
Tench and Perch, competition
enquiries welcomed

Lower Glebe farm, Bremhill

Adjacent parking, £5 per angler per day
For more information ring Robin
Tel: 01249 813847

Marcus Anstie Ltd

C������ S����

  Friendly and reliable.
Family run business.

     Telephone
01249 720195  .

Your friendly local - with a warm welcome and great views

Perfectly kept real ales & fine fresh food from local suppliers

Telephone 01249 813192
Find us on Facebook: TheDumbPostInn

Email:info@thedumbpost.co.uk
www.thedumbpost.co.uk

The Dumb Post Inn, Dumb Post Hill, Bremhill SN11 9JZ
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Elm Farm
Bed & Breakfast

and
Self-Catering

Holiday Cottages
Working family Farmhouse
dating back to 14th century

Robert & Lynne Pegler
Elm Farm
Foxham

01249 740253
elmfarmfoxham@yahoo.co.uk

DIANA RODWELL MCSP
Chartered Physiotherapist

Registered with
Health Professions Council

PHYSIOTHERAPY
for

Soft Tissue Injuries and Joint Pain
including Neck and Back Pain

 Chippenham Natural Therapy Centre
above Lodge Surgery

Lodge Road, Pewsham
Chippenham SN15 3SY

TEL. 01249 443390

MONUMENT FARM SHOP
HOME PRODUCED • FRESH MEATS • SAUSAGES • MEAT PIES • FREE RANGE EGGS

Family-run farm for over 40 years producing excellent quality meat
All beef, pork and lamb traditionally reared on our own farm

Matured (well hung) Aberdeen Angus beef supplied to Waitrose on a select farm status.

Our dairy herd is a sovereign supplier of quality milk for Waitrose.
All pies are made with our own meat and home-made pastry

Monument Farm, Bremhill, Calne, Wiltshire,
SN11 9LF - T: 01249 740 202

Also, visit us at Calne Farmers Market, The Pippin, every 2ⁿ� Saturday of the month.
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R������� A��� W�����

Dear All
I am writing this on the small island of Madeira.  The weather is cloudy and
fine - an interesting mix; the people generous and kind.  There are micro-
climates which mean it can be overcast in one place but just down the road it
is sunny and hot.   Different climates bring arid land alongside lush, green and
tropical hillsides.  There is a strip of yellow sanded beach (man-made)
alongside the natural black and rocky beach for the locals as well as the
visitors to enjoy.

We have journeyed in the cable car to the top of the mountain.  We looked
down upon mixed housing, whether large or small it was either well
maintained or poorly maintained.  All mixed together on the hillside in close
proximity to one another.

The poor and the wealthy live alongside one another and the crime rate is
virtually non-existent.  The outboard motors left hooked to the tiny boats
they propel are testament to the community of trust that prevails.

The restaurants are relaxed and friendly - service is with a generous smile.
Nothing is too much trouble and yet quiet, relaxed and efficient.

There is little animal life on the island - it takes time to spot a cow, a goat, a
cat, a dog!  There are no acres of cereal or plants growing commercially.
Most food appears to be being grown for personal use; much is imported.
Much effort is concentrated on the practical creation of road infrastructure
through and around the mountainous island.

Work is undertaken quietly and efficiently. Yes, modern gadgets exist, phones
and tablets included - but they are tools, not life-givers.

I cannot help but wonder how this fine marriage between modern living and
traditional God given values could be reintroduced into our own beloved
country, bringing peace, life and refreshment to all!

With love
Ann
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S� M���'�, C��������� S� E�����'�, C����
Saturdays 6pm
Sundays 9.30am and 6.30pm
Station Hill, Chippenham
Canon Desmond Millett
www.stmaryschippenham.co.uk

Saturdays 6pm
Sundays 10am
Oxford Road, Calne
Father Michael d'Arcy Walsh
www.saintedmundsparish.org.uk

S� N�������, T�������� L����
 3�� August Morning Service  10am  (MG)

 10�� August  Eucharist  8.30am  (JS)
 17�� August  Mattins  10am  (ES)
 24 h August  Eucharist  8.30am  (BP)
 31�� August  Evensong  6.30pm  (MG)
 7�� September Morning Service  10am  (SG)

M������� C�����, E��� T��������
Morning worship is every Sunday at 10.30am with Holy Communion on the
first Sunday of every month. ALL WELCOME

L���� C����� I����������

C�����
O�������

F����� B�������

Church
Wardens

Elizabeth Hannah 740619 William Wyldbore-Smith
814969

Mary Kellond
740633

Nancy Kyte
815073

Treasurer Robert Pegler
740253

David Stevens
815337

Secretary Vacant Post Vacant Post
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S� J��� ��� B������ C�����. Foxham
3�� August 9.30am A Glass
7�� after Trinity Holy Communion Romans 9: 1-5

10�� August 9.30am E Hannah
8�� after Trinity Family Service Matthew 14: 22-33

17�� August 9.30am M Kellond
9�� after Trinity Holy Communion Romans 11: 1-2a, 29-32

24�� August 6pm R Pegler
10�� after Trinity Evensong Exodus 1: 8-2:10
  Matthew 16: 13-20
31�� August 11am D Scott
11�� after Trinity Holy Communion Romans 12: 9-end
UNITED BENEFICE
ALL WELCOME with refreshments to follow

7th September 9.30am D Wilton
12�� after Trinity Holy Communion Romans 13: 8-end

For any information (Weddings, Funerals, Christenings and Special services)
Contact: Rev. Ann Massey 01249 817926  ea.massey@btinternet.com

Rev. Jim Scott  01249 813114  jim@bremhill.com

D������ M����� L������
calls at Naish House Farm, Spirthill, on every other Monday afternoon at 2pm
- 2.30pm  - 11�� August only.
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   Service  Sidesmen Readers
3�� August
Trinity 7

8am Holy Communion
6pm Evensong

J Scott
L Jones  &
K Webb

Genesis 32: 22-31
Tamsi Castle
Matthew 14: 13-21
Mark Kyte

10�� August
Trinity 8

11am Holy
Communion

D Kyte &
A Woods

Romans 10: 13-21
Francis Pearson

17�� August
Trinity 9

6pm Evensong B Rawlings &
P Rawlings

Genesis 45: 1-15
Arnold Woods
Matthew 15: 21-28
Keith Blackmore

24�� August
Trinity 10

9.30am Family Service Children Matthew 16: 13-20
A Young Person

31�� August
Trinity 11

United Service at St
John the Baptist,
Foxham at 11 am

7�� September
Trinity 12

8am Holy Communion
6pm  Evensong

Exodus 12: 1-14
Nicol Jordan
Matthew 18: 15-20
Nancy Kyte

S� M�����’� C�����, B�������

C����� C������� R���
In Church you will see a Church Cleaning Rota.  If you can find an hour of two
to help clean the Church or polish the Brass, please put your name down as a
volunteer.  It will be much appreciated.  Please bring your own cleaning
materials, but there is a fine vacuum cleaner at the back of the Church.

If you have any items of local Church or Village News for the SEPTEMBER
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Start-ups

Contractors

OMG*

*Owner Managed Growing business

Rural business

Tailor Made Tax

Professions

We provide services in the following areas
We don’t just do the numbers

Bremhill Grove Farmhouse
East Tytherton, Chippenham
Wiltshire, SN15 4LX

Chartered Accountants
and Chartered Tax Advisers

Speak to us to find out more
01249 864001 Jessica@pillowmay.co.uk

www.pillowmay.co.uk
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The “Hidden Jewel” of  Calne. You would be forgiven
for thinking that St Mary’s School Sports Centre is not

involved in its local community, but outside the
classroom our doors are open to the public every day.

Set in the idyllic grounds of  St Mary’s School, the
modern contemporary building houses the cutting
edge gymnasium and swimming pool facilities. Our
vast fitness plus body and soul programmes offer

something to suit everybody’s needs.

For further information please contact us on
01249 857335 or visit www.smcsports.co.uk

*Terms and conditions apply. Please present this advert at Reception in order to receive your discount

St Mary’s School Sports Centre
Calne Wiltshire SN11 0DF
50% OFF JOINING FEE PER PERSON
Memberships available from £39.50 per month.*


